
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 08.12.23  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
A huge ‘Well done!’ to all our pupils for their wonderful singing, acting and reading in 
our performances today. It was a pleasure to watch and a wonderful way to celebrate 
Christmas. It was an excellent turn-out from parents, carers and other family members 
– thank you for supporting our pupils on this special day! 
 
As we look ahead to our final week, our festive celebrations continue with our Christ-
mas Jumper and Dinner Day on Wednesday 13th December. Christmas Dinner must 
be ordered via Squid - the menu options are now available for you to choose. This 
day is also a non-uniform day, where children may wear Christmas jumpers or festive 
clothing. There is no expectation for parents to purchase new jumpers for this day. In 
addition there is no monetary donation to take part. There will also be a very special 
visitor... 
 
Yesterday, I sent a letter inviting parents and carers to our ‘Christmas Crafting’ and 
Coffee morning, taking place next Thursday @ 9:00am. During this coffee morning, 
pupils and their parents/carers will have the opportunity to create their very own 
Christmas decorations. There are only 30 adult spaces available and so we ask that 
you either call or email the school office to request a place.  
 
This month, our Year 3 Faith in Action leader Tiara wrote the following Prayer for   
Advent: 
 

 
Dear Lord Jesus, 

 
During Advent, let us prepare ourselves 
for Jesus’ birthday. Let us remember the 
reason that God sent Jesus, his only son, 

as a gift to us. This shows us that he 
loves us. 

 
Also let us remember those who may 
not have enough food this Christmas. 

Those that don’t have warmth and shel-
ter and all those who are unwell. 

 
May we help all our neighbours when 
we can, by providing food or giving to 

charity. 
 

Amen 
 

 

Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society (BCCS) annual Collection 
 

Last Friday Mrs Hall and the Faith in Action team reminded us that Advent is a time to 
celebrate, reflect, pray and reconcile.  They also reminded us that it was a time to 
think about how we can show kindness towards others in our community and one 
way of doing this is to support the annual BCCS collection.  Children were sent home 
with a collection envelope. Please donate what you can by placing any spare change 
into the envelope. Try to send your envelope in before the end of next week. Every 
penny raised can help to support a child in our diocese. 
 
Thank you for your support! 

#12  

1 St Matthew’s 98.21% 

2 St Teresa’s 98.18% 

3 St Paul’s 98.11% 

4 St Edmund’s 98.10% 

5 St Philomena's 97.50% 

Top  F ive  

 

Children ’s  R ights ’  

’  

Breakfast Club  
 The Breakfast Club is open. To book 

a place for your child/ren please use 

our Schoolcomms booking system. If 

you require any help or guidance with 

this booking system, please contact 

the school office on 01708 345200. 

We kindly ask that you think about 
where you park, how you park and 
your conduct outside our school 

gates.  

 Please do not park on the zig-zag 
lines outside our school – these are 

there to keep our pupils safe.  

Illegally parked cars can be reported 
via the following link: https://

www.havering.gov.uk/info/20004/
parking/121/

parking_tickets_and_traffic_fines/8.  

Parking  

December 3rd was International Day 
of People with Disabilities. Article 23 
states: A child with a disability has 
the right to live a full and decent life 
with dignity and, as far as possible, 
independence and to play an active 
part in the community. Governments 
must do all they can to support disa-
bled children and their families. 
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Celebrating our School Values 
The core values of our school focus on high expectations for all learners, 

developing skills for life, encouraging good self-esteem and developing a 

set of core moral values based upon the teachings of Jesus Christ. These 

values are core to every part of our lives and are reflected in the way that 

we treat each other, the way that we look for every day opportunities to 

help those in need and in the example that we demonstrate to all those 

we meet.  

At St Ursula’s we have our School Value trophies that are given out dur-

ing our weekly Achievement Assembly. 

 There is an award for each of our 5 values: 

Faith 

Respect 

Kindness 

Honesty  

Resilience 

These trophies are awarded to different pupils from Reception to Year 

6, who have lived out our Gospel Values. These trophies are taken back 

to class and displayed on our classroom prayer tables.  

This week’s winners — congratulations! 
EYFS & KS1 

Faith: Alieze (Reception) 

Respect: Arianna (Year 1) 

Kindness:  Jason (Year 2) 

Honesty: Obinna (Reception) 

Resilience: Riva-Mae( Year 1)  

“There is a great need in our days for people who 
know how to make a courageous testimony of the 
moral values taught by the Gospel.” Pope Francis 

KS2 

Faith:  Michelle (Year 3) 

Respect: Hosanna (Year4 ) 

Kindness:  Maxim (Year 5) 

Honesty:  Gabriela (Year 6) 

Resilience: Frank (Year 3) 

Hello, we are three of the chosen Pupil Chaplains (Favour, Sophie D and Holy Mary ) who had the opportunity to interview Mr Ashburn who 

is our Headteacher. We asked Mr Ashburn several questions, which we will tell you about. 

Q1. If you had to choose one of our school values that means the most to you, what would you choose and why? (Faith, Respect, Kindness, 

Honesty, Resilience) 

“I would choose resilience. It’s a value that you have to really work at and at times can be hard to live out . Nelson Mandela said  “Do not 
judge me by my success, judge me by how many times I fell down and got back up again.” I think we could all learn from that“ 

 

Q2. We have been focusing on how we gather for prayer and are looking for some ideas. What’s your favourite way of gathering for prayer? 

“I believe music is a great way in helping us open our hearts up to God, so when gathering for prayer I like to play one of my favourite 

hymns.”  

Q3. What’s your favourite type of prayer and why? 

“Prayer of Intercession. I find praying for others can bring strength and courage and also great peace of mind and heart.”  

Q4. What do you enjoy the most about working in a Catholic School? 

“The supportive community and the Gospel values. It’s why so many ex-pupils have come back to be members of staff!” 

Q5. We are always looking for charities to support. Do you have any suggestions? Could you tell us more about the organisation? 

“I always encourage others to support local charities and at St Ursula’s we’re very good at that this. A suggestion I have is Crisis, the nation-

al charity for people experiencing homelessness.”  

Q6.  What is your favourite Bible story and why? 

“When Jesus called the first disciples (Mark 1.16–20). I vividly remember learning about this story at school and being excited that this was the 

beginning of Jesus’ 12 disciples—  The hymn  ‘Follow me Follow me’ was regularly sung too.”  

 

Q7. Our eco school councillors have asked us to ask you this question. Pope Francis published a new letter, Laudate Deum. He says that time 

is running out and we need to do more to support our planet. What choices do you make to support planet earth? 

“I make sure that I donate any old clothing to charity shops so that it can be re-used by others rather than be binned and sent to landfill sites. 

It’s really important that people are aware of the high quantities of raw materials used to produce the items, such as gallons of water.”   

We are grateful for  having the opportunity to talk with Mr Ashburn.                     The Pupil Chaplains. 

“Whenever people listen to one another humbly and openly, their shared values and aspirations become all the more 

apparent. Diversity is no longer seen as a threat, but as a source of enrichment.” Pope Francis  




